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October Revenues Continue Downward Trend 
 

TRENTON – State Treasurer David Rousseau reported today that State revenues for the month of October 
totaled $2 billion, which is approximately $211 million below targets for the month.  The October collections 
follow September’s downward pattern, and bring total collections approximately $257 million under targets for 
all revenues for the first four months of FY 09. 
 
“The October collections are sobering evidence that the economic downturn is having an across-the-board effect 
on State revenues,” said Treasurer Rousseau. “Weaknesses in the Gross Income Tax, the Sales Tax and other 
sources reflect difficult employment conditions, diminished consumer spending and other indicators of a 
struggling economy,” Rousseau said. 
 
For October, Gross Income Tax collections totaled $713 million, which is $115.9 million (-14 percent) below 
targets for the month.  Sales Tax collections, at $638.2 million, are $27.7 million (-4 percent) below monthly 
projections.   Corporation Business Tax revenues are also off, totaling $159.2 million, or $29.7 million (-15.7 
percent) under estimates for October. Notable among other revenues, collections from the State Lottery and 
Casino Revenues also lag behind projections. 
 
Through the first four months of the fiscal year, revenues total $8.56 billion, which is $257.9 million under 
year-to-date targets. Among the major revenues, the Gross Income Tax is $152.6 million (-5.6 percent) below 
target, while the Sales Tax is $85.3 million (-3 percent) below projections for the period. 
 
After last month’s revenue report, the Treasurer estimated that collection patterns suggested a potential current 
year shortfall of approximately $400 million. Now that October figures have been recorded, he estimates that 
the total shortfall may be up to $1.2 billion for FY 09.  
 
“We were cautious and conservative with setting our revenue projections for the fiscal year last June, and 
crafted a budget that contained the largest year to year spending reduction in state history. While the large 
collections periods from the holiday season and next spring are still ahead of us, revenues to date point to the 
prospect of making adjustments in the current year in order to maintain a balanced budget,” Rousseau said. 
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